Bures Hamlet Parish Council  

Chairman’s Report March 2013
During the year the Parish Council has met six times.
Diane Boulanger resigned due to work commitments and we welcomed Carol Barnham as her able replacement.

Again this year, much of the business has continued to be of a routine nature, including maintaining the parish lighting, footpaths and highways. Further issues have been surface water flooding, street car parking, dog fouling and pavement gritting during periods of exceptionally inclement weather.
Essex County Council is making countywide arrangements to have most street lighting switched off between the hours of 11.30pm and 5.30am and Bures Hamlet is no exception. However, it is the intention that the parish-owned lights will remain on throughout the night.

The Parish Council welcomes the increase in the number of car parking places at the Lamarsh Hill bungalows.
The Parish Council remains greatly concerned over the excessive speed of some of the traffic passing through the village, in particular the resulting accidents which have occurred in Bridge Street. We are in discussions with the Highways Authority over a central pedestrian island and the introduction of a ‘speedwatch scheme’ remains a possibility if enough volunteers can be found. 
Please would parishioners use the advertised police beat–surgeries to obtain advice or to report any criminal concerns.
The proposed footpath widening outside the Boat House together with the improvement of the pavement through to the gate to the Millennium Bridge and also the proposed pedestrian crossing remains in the highways programme, for completion when funds permit. The Parish Council has also applied for funding to make the vehicle activated speed sign permanent and to improve the play area at Cambridge Way.  
Our footpath maintenance continues to be overseen by Essex County Council and we are grateful to Hugh Turner for reporting the required repairs to the owners or ECC as appropriate. 
Thanks are also due to Elaine Pearl for maintaining the Colchester Road flower tub.

The late night trains serving our branch line continue to be an asset to the community and our thanks go to Anne and David Taylor who have maintained the Station surroundings in ‘prize-winning’ order. 

Parish Councillors’ were heavily involved the Queens Golden Jubilee events held in the Village last summer. Our thanks go to Carolyn Holbrook who masterminded the whole weekend.
Thanks must also go to Becky Butcher and her team for the splendid Christmas lights.
Due to the proliferation of posters appearing around the Village the Parish Council published a strict set of guidelines to be followed and this has resulted in a reduction in the unsightly amount of fly posting.
The Parish Council continues to scrutinise all planning applications, making constructive comments as appropriate to the Planners before decisions are made. However it would appear that on more than one occasion in the past year we have not been listened too.
We would still like to see the Bells Garage site developed as a convenience store but such a development is dependent upon the owners.

Following consultation on the Braintree District Council Local Plan the Parish Council are considering developing a Neighbourhood Plan in conjunction with Bures St Mary.

The two Parish Council’s have also been working together to finalise a Parish Emergency Resilience Plan and when complete a summary will be circulated to all homes in the Village.
The Parish Council continue to support Braintree District Council’s provision of the annual Children’s Activity Day based at the Community Centre, which is always greatly appreciated by those attending.
Members of the Council continue to serve on the Sportsground and Cemetery Authorities. Planning permission for change of use of the land for the Cemetery extension has now been received.

The Government’s continuing spending restrictions imposed on local authorities has affected both our District and County Council’s ability to provide services for us again this year and we can expect this situation to continue into the future. Your Parish Council will continue to use the parish precept wisely but we see little scope for reducing our expenditure, having to maintain the Sportsground and Cemetery and service the Community Centre Improvement debt. However, we will continue to seek direct grant funding for future upgrading and replacement projects. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our County Councillor, David Finch and our District Councillor Tony Shelton for their support throughout the year. Also to thank our Village Agent Peter Darlington and my fellow Councillors for all their hard work.
Finally, I must thank, on behalf of the Parish, our Clerk Jenny Wright for all her hard work.
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